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Chestnuts Primary School 

Newsletter  
Friday 13th October 2023 

 

 Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

Dear Families, 

 

I can't believe we are nearing the half term break, this half term has flown by! Lead-

ing tours of the school this week for prospective parents has allowed me to see the 

wonderful work happening in all classes. I know that the children are working hard 

and enjoying our varied and in depth curriculum.  

 

I was very proud of our cricket team who represented our school for the first time 

this week at the Haringey indoor cricket tournament. We are determined to send as 

many teams as possible to tournaments this year. Well done! 

 

We are all looking forward to the PSA Halloween disco on 2nd November and look 

forward to seeing you there.  

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Mrs Horwood 

 

 

 

As a community we were deeply saddened to hear about the 

death of Ms Loza who previously worked at the school. Marcia 

was a big part of our Early Years team and will forever be remem-

bered for her kindness and ever present smile. Marcia passed 

away after a long period of illness. We send Adrian and Molly (her 

family) all of our love and support.  
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Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 3rd October - Y6 Science Museum 

Trip (All Day) 

 

Thursday 5th October Y4/6( 15 PLACES 

AVAILABLE) - PSA Cartoon Illustration Work-

shop  

 

Thursday 12th October 10am– 2.30pm- Y5 

Dodgeball at Hornsey School for Girls  

 

Thursday 12th October 3.30-4.30pm—

Skateboarding Workshop 

 

 

Friday 13th October 10am—2.30pm-

Y5/6 Cricket at Alexander Palace 

School  

Monday 16th October 9am– 10am - 

Parent Coffee Morning  

Thursday 19th October (AVAILABLE TO 

ALL YEAR GROUPS, RECEPTION CHIL-

DREN TO BE ACCOMPANIED BY A 

ADULT )- Folk Art Painting  

 

Friday 20th October -End of Term  

 

Nursery 

Thursday 2nd November - Individual 

School photos  

 

Thursday 2nd November - PSA Halloween 

Disco  

 

Monday 13th November -Y6 trip to Weston 

Anglo Saxon Village  

 

Tuesday 14th November &Wednesday 15th 

November - Parents Evening 3.30pm – 

6.30pm 

 

Tuesday 21st November 3.30pm - 4.30pm -  

Children's Yoga Workshop 

 

Tuesday 28th November - Winter Solstice 

Arts & Crafts workshop  

Monday 16th October 9am– 10am - Parent 

Coffee Morning  

 

Thursday 19th October (AVAILABLE TO ALL 

YEAR GROUPS, RECEPTION CHILDREN TO BE 

ACCOMPANIED BY A ADULT )- 3.30pm-

4.30pm -  Folk Art Painting  

 

Friday 20th October -  End of Term  

 

Monday 30th October- ALL YEARS  return 

back to school  

 

Tuesday 31st October - Deadline for Nursery 

applications 

 

Friday 3rd November 9.00am - 10.00am -

Trailblazers Workshop    

 

 

 

Meet Mr Gourd!  

He is always happy and loves his stripy red scarf. 
 

In school our nursery children have discovered a 

Bangladeshi Gourd which is called ‘Lau Khodu Pani 

Kodu’ in our school playground. 
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What we have done this week 

Ahlberg 
Donaldson 

Mozart 
Hadid 

 

This week in Mozart Class we have been 

learning about the human body in Science. 

As a class, the children drew around a child 

and the children then wrote down different 

body parts and stuck their labels around 

the outlined child.  

Over the last two weeks  in Art class with  

Miss Hen , Hadid class have been learning 

about basic colour theory by studying the 

colour wheel and colour mixing. It includes 

an exploration of primary and secondary 

colours and how artists use colour in their 

artwork. Such as Piet Mondrian and Keith 

Haring.  

Take a look at their work to see how these 

skills were used to produce mosaic art . 

Reception had a big surprise this week when they came in to find a mess and their 

registration handprints missing! After finding some hidden clues and having a great 

discussion, the class decided it was Grandma Swagg from our topic book Cops 

and Robbers! Children came up with fantastic plans to capture Grandma Swagg 

including turning the floor into lava! We also made WANTED posters to help with the 

capture of Grandma Swagg.  
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Seacole 
Rashford 

 

Attenboough Benjamin 

In Rashford class, we celebrated our cultures 

by dressing up in something from our herit-

age. The children loved discussing where 

they are from and how they celebrate their 

ancestry. It was lovely to hear the children 

speaking so proudly and respecting one an-

other's differences  

This week was one of the messiest weeks we 

will ever have in class because we mummified 

oranges. Yes, you did read that correctly. The 

children were learning to follow instructions 

(for their English class) and how to mummify 

(for their ancient Egyptian history class). They 

are now in a little tomb for a month so we can 

see if they preserve well. Despite the juice and 

pulp flowing everywhere, it did smell wonder-

ful and the children had a blast! 

This week Seacole Class have been learn-

ing about the civil rights activist Rosa Parks. 

We have linked our learning about ‘Being 

Me in My world’ in 

PSHE, significant indi-

viduals in History in 

’Great Change - 

Makers of the World’ 

and Black History 

Month. We have dis-

cussed the importance of recognising and 

celebrating the history of black people from 

African and Caribbean communities, re-

specting each other and developing resili-

ence and determination when facing chal-

lenging situations. We have worked collab-

oratively to create spider diagrams to show 

how Rosa Parks might have felt about the 

unfairness affecting black people and her 

bravery which led to changes in the segre-

gation laws of her time.  

As a highlight of our learning about An-

cient Egypt the children in Attenbor-

ough class designed pyramids and 

mummified oranges. They have shown 

incredible creativity in both projects.  
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Fibonacci 
Gandhi 

Pankhurst 
Thompson 

In Pankhurst class we were investigating 

the force of friction in science. We used 

Newtons to measure the friction between 

our shoes and different surfaces around 

the school. Some surfaces provided 

much more resistance than others!  

Year 5 discovered a clue in the printing 

room this week, with a confusing riddle on 

it, leading them to the art room. In the art 

room they found another riddle, and they 

went on a course around the entire 

school eventually leading them out the 

front door and across the road and 

around Chestnuts Park. The riddles culmi-

nated with a desperate search to find a 

hidden object from this term's book Alad-

din - the Golden Scarab. Only 6 groups 

managed to find the Golden Scarab, 

Well Done!  

In Gandhi class this week, we celebrated 

our cultures by wearing clothes from our 

heritage- 

Did you know in Gandhi class we have 

many different cultures such as: English, 

Welsh, Scottish, Irish, Nigerian, Iranian, Al-

banian, Australian, Lithuanian, Turkish, Ja-

maican, Chinese, French, Pakistani, Egyp-

tian, Greek,Japanese, Czech Republic, 

Romanian, Polish, Brazilian and Austrian? 

The children in Fibonacci class have been 

learning to write play script and this week the 

children acted out parts of Varjak Paw, the 

book we are reading in class.   
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Mandela 

Malala 

After School Club 

 

As we all know, Mr. Bloom is passionate about his science; yet again Year 6 is post-

ing a science -related article. This week, we visited The Science Museum. Science 

is all about inquiry and wonder - so it only seemed fitting that we spend an hour in 

the The Wonder Lab, where we had hands-on experiences with a variety of ob-

jects and devices, and some enjoyed a live chemistry demonstration, where 

things went Zap! Pop! And Ping! To end our visit, we split off into our mini-groups to 

explore parts of the museum that sparked our curiosity. 
 

In terms of Writing, we will soon be ending our unit with a Narrative inspired by JK 

Rowling’s ‘The Tales of Beedle the Bard’. The children have work tirelessly to incor-

porate figurative language and features for suspense 

into their works. We cannot wait to read these, and 

hopefully share some shining examples in the next News-

letter. 

Late pick up's from After School club will now be charged at 

£10  
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Year 3 have really enjoyed  studying colour theory this half term and 

are producing the most amazing abstract compositions using their new 

found knowledge.  

Art Classes  

Artist of the week is Casper (Benjamin Class) who created this absolutely 

fabulous abstract painting using primary and secondary colours.   
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